Dear Colleagues,





Thank you for your rapid responses. In th light of some of your comments, it is clear that I should go over the background that forces the changes on us.





- The ECAL design (both barrel and endcap) has changed.


Of particular significance is the displacement of the endcap electronics to the rear of the backplates.





- Neither CMS nor RDMS now want supercrystal assembly in Russia. Everyone agrees that it is more efficient to build all of them in the UK. The UK agrees that with the simplified S/C design, this is feasible using the effort originally foreseen. First indications from the PPESP (Miller and Kalmus) are favourable to this.





- Scheduling the construction of the endcaps to meet the LHC deadline of 2005 and match the availability of resources is a BIG problem. Both the profile/integral of non-UK funds, and the production capacity of the crystal growers forces the construction timescale to be late. The reason that this does not fill the ECAL management with horror and consternation is the belief that LHC will not be ready until 2007 anyway. It is extremely dangerous to base our initial planning on this unsupported assumption.





- We are fighting to get a timely share of the crystal production, and have the support of the CMS management for this. However, it is absolutely clear that no one is going to solve the parallel problem of the financial profile for us. If we don't do it ourselves, we are dead. If you wish to join Dave C. and myself in the ring, PLEASE do so!





- If we don't solve the crystal/money problems, we don't have a regional centre. Remember THIS is the flagship of our bid to the PPESP and the basis of our (provisional) approval.





- Producing alveolars was identified as the most critical problem in building the endcaps. (Just ask BaBar!!). Consequently, a large sum of money was set aside for PROTOTYPING them. In the event, the Russians have picked up this problem and appear close to solving it . IF they have, then this releases a significant sum of UK money for construction. This is the biggest single redistribution of money in the new proposal. Previously, the sharing of funds between R&D and construction was not well balanced - the suggested change improves the situation. There is still a significant sum left for mechanical prototyping.





- The reduction in the amount set aside for kitting out the regional centre reflects the simplified role of the regional centre. Nevertheless, the proposed change from £274k to £203k still leaves a substantial amount under this heading.





- The other changes follow principally from the anticipated reduction in the cost of components due to the revised design.





If we don't fight hard and persuasively,there is a very real danger that the endcaps will be left until 'after the barrel'. This would mean that they become irrelevant as the main UK project - and therefore seriously jeopardise our hopes of approval by PPARC , OST etc..Even if we succeeded in gett
